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Recipient: CITY OF PAHOKEE 

This Supplemental Agreement (“Supplemental”), dated                                                      arises from the desire to 

supplement the State-Funded Grant Agreement (“Agreement”) entered into and executed on February 21, 2019  as 

identified above.  All provisions in the Agreement and supplements, if any, remain in effect except as expressly modified 

by this Supplemental. 

 
 
 

 
The parties agree that the Agreement is to be amended and supplemented as follows: 

This Supplemental Agreement ("SA") extends the term of the Agreement from December 31, 2022 to June 30, 2023. 

Paragraph 3 of the Agreement is amended as follows:   

This SA shall commence upon full execution by the parties and the Recipient shall complete the Project on or before 
June 30, 2023. If the Recipient does not complete the Project within this period, the Agreement will expire on June 30, 
2023, unless a time extension is requested by the Recipient and granted by the Department prior to the expiration of 
the Agreement. Expiration of the Agreement will be considered termination of the Project. The Recipient acknowledges 
that no funding for the Project will be provided by the State under the Agreement for Project work that is not timely 
completed and invoiced in accordance with the terms of the Agreement; or for Project work performed prior to full 
execution of the Agreement.  

Notwithstanding the expiration of the Project completion date, and as a result the potential unavailability of any 
unexpended State funding, the Recipient shall remain obligated to complete all aspects of the Project identified in 
Exhibit “A” in accordance with the remaining terms of the Agreement, unless the parties agree otherwise in writing.  

 
 
Reason for this Supplemental and supporting engineering and/or cost analysis: 

The City of Pahokee experienced several changes in Administrative staffing, which impacted their ability to perform the 
Project work and the availability of resources for the past 1.5 years.  In addition, the City advertised the Project in 
September 2022 and did not receive any bidders. This SA also extends the term of the executed Stated Funded Grant 
Agreement (SFGA) to align with the anticipated construction schedule and avoid the expiration of the Agreement prior to 
Project completion. The City plans to re-advertise the Project starting Monday, December 19, 2022 and shall run for a 
two-week period. 
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Kennedy, Leos

From: Godfrey-Baker, Monifa on behalf of Braun, Steve
Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2022 9:00 AM
To: D4-MC
Cc: D4-ASC
Subject: Responsible Charge  - Transportation Development - 12/22/22 through 1/6/2023

While I’m out of the office Thursday December 22nd, 2022 through Friday January 6th, 2023,  Birgit Olkuch, District Modal 
Development Administrator, will be in responsible charge and have my full signature authority for D4 Transportation 
Development. 
 
Please afford Birgit your usual courtesy and cooperation.  
 
Monifa Godfrey-Baker can be contacted directly at (954) 777-4646 for immediate assistance while I am out of the office.  
____________________________________ 
Steven C. Braun, P.E. 
Director of Transportation Development 
FDOT - District Four 
Steve.Braun@dot.state.fl.us 
Office: (954) 777-4143 
Cell: (954) 303-9192 

 
Facebook|Twitter|Instagram|YouTube|WordPress 
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